
NEOkla Club Meeting   February 11, 2020 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Todd 
Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, Mike 
Tritt, and George Walker.  The treasurer’s report and the minutes of the 
December meeting were approved as presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: The first event will be on March 22 at the 
Fairgrounds.  We are still talking to people in Muskogee about using Davis Field. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox: The Super Tour at Hallett is scheduled for April 4-5.  
This is one of 10 Super Tours nationwide.  In 2021 our Majors race will be the 
third weekend of April because of Easter. 
 
Road Rally- Mike Halley: The Remembering Garry Deaton will be held on 
March 1.  It will cover 75 miles. This is designed as a simple rally to encourage 
new participation.  Mike asked for a budget of $600.00.  Neil Cox moved to 
approve a budget of $1000.00; George Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Rally Cross – Jason Baney: The first event will be held on March 28-29 at Bob 
Seelig’s property.  The cost will be $35.00 for one day or $60.00 for two days.  
Neil Cox moved to approve a budget of $1000.00.  Todd Swain seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
New Business: Since the Jack Pim Award has been retired, Todd Swain 
suggested creating a new perpetual trophy.  A committee was formed consisting 
of Neil Cox, Todd Swain, Betty Martin, and James Stowers. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


